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Dear Parents, 

Euxton Superstars! 

Congratulations to this week’s class Superstars: 

Reception: Spencer 

Year 1: Oliver 

Year 2: Lily 

Year 3: Lois 

Year 4: Isabelle 

Year 5: Faith 

Year 6: Olivia  

Well done to you all! 

 

School Council 2023-2024 

Thank you so much to all the children who put themselves forward to be on our school council this year. 

They all did brilliantly and it is a shame that everyone can’t be elected. I know that those who weren’t 

successful will continue being wonderful ambassadors of our school. Thank you once again to last year’s 

school councillors, who were simply amazing! Congratulations to our new school councillors who were 

presented with their badges in today’s celebration worship. Our school council class representatives 

are Isabella & Brontë in Y1, Molly & Harrison in Y2, Hugo & Lucy in Y3, Noah & Florence in Y4, Oliver & 

Jessica in Y5 and Eva, Declan, Isla & Jacob in Y6. I know you will all do a fabulous job at supporting our 

school family.  

 

 

Anti-bullying Week 

Thank you for all the generous donations to support Odd Socks Day as 

part of Anti-Bullying Week. A fantastic £110 was sent to the Anti-

Bullying Alliance to support the vital work this charity does. We’ve had 

lots of discussion this term about understanding what bullying is and 

knowing our antibullying code:  
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Children in Need 

The children have been busy taking part in the ‘Pudsey Bearpees Challenge’ and each 

class has completed an amazing 1,000 burpees! We have super fit children at our school. 

Thank you so much for all the sponsorship money which we will send to Children in Need. 

An incredible total of £2,228.85 has been raised! This is a record amount raised as a 

school and know it will make such a difference to other children.  We will send the total 

to Children In Need on Tuesday if anyone has any money still to collect – please just 

hand into the office on Monday. Thank you all so much for being a generous school family! 

 

Diocese Visit 

Today we welcomed to school Iain Parks, Director of Education for Blackburn Diocese. He had a walk 

round the classes and met with children and staff. Attached to today’s newsletter is a lovely 

congratulations letter that I would like to share with you from Iain, following our outstanding Ofsted 

inspection. We are very proud to be recognised by the Blackburn Diocesan Board of Education. 

 

Diwali Day 

On Monday 20th November we will welcome Prags Birk from Cultural Educ-asian 

into school to support our understanding of Diwali celebrations. She will lead a 

workshop with each class throughout the day which will include a henna design 

being piped on to children’s hands. Please return the permission letter, if not already, so that your child 

can take part in the henna activity. 

 

Athletics Competition 

Good luck to the Y5 and Y6 children who are representing school in the heats for the Chorley athletics 

competition after school on Monday. I know you will all SHINE and most of all enjoy it 😊.  

 

Y2 Author visit 

Next Tuesday 21st November afternoon, Year 2 will be going to St. George’s CE 

Primary School to hear Rachel Morrisroe, who is a picture book author, speak about 

her work. Thank you to Tyrer’s Coaches for providing transport for this trip.  

 

 

 

Online Safety 

Attached below is this week’s information about online safety when considering the use of SMART TVs. 

 

PTFA Christmas Raffle 

The PTFA has received lots of exciting raffle prizes that have been kindly donated by parents and 

local businesses. If you would like to purchase raffle tickets before the fair, then the PTFA will have 

a table on Wednesdays and Fridays after school near the school gates. It will be £1 a strip. Payment 

can be made either with cash or via QR code. 

 

Christmas Fair Non-Uniform Day 

We are having a non-uniform day on Friday 1st December for any donations for our Christmas Fair on 

Saturday 2nd December, which is the day after. If you feel able to send in any bottles (shampoo, 

sauce, alcohol, etc.) and chocolate these would be very much appreciated. Thank you. 

 

 



 

Whole School Trip 

It’s not long now until we are all off to Blackburn Ice Arena to watch The Wizard of 

Oz on Wednesday 13th December – if you are still to pay for this whole school trip, 

please do so via ParentPay asap. Thank you. 

 

 

 

School Christmas Lunch – Thursday 14th December 

The menu has been emailed out today to parents. If your child doesn’t normally have a school lunch on 

a Thursday and would like to join in with the Christmas festivities, please email Mrs Ormes at 

a.ormes@euxton.lancs.sch.uk by 30th November. The Christmas lunch costs £2.50 (only junior children 

pay) and payment is made via ParentPay. If your child normally has a school meal on a Thursday there 

is no need to let Mrs Ormes know as a Christmas lunch will automatically be ordered. Thank you. 

 

Grandparents Coffee Morning 

We are holding our annual coffee morning for our much-loved grandparents.  If your child’s grandparent 

would like to come along on Thursday 21st December from 9.30-10.30 to enjoy a hot drink, 

refreshments and entertainment by the children, please email Mrs Hodges bursar@euxton.lancs.sch.uk 

or speak to her in the office as the list is now officially open.  This is always such a popular event but 

we do have to limit guests to 80 so please act fast to avoid disappointment. Thank you. 

 

Admissions – Primary Places 

You can now apply via www.lancashire.gov.uk/schools for school places for next September. 

Supplementary Faith forms are available in the school office for our school.  If you are applying to any 

faith school a separate form should be provided by them and completed. The closing date is as follows:  

                          

Primary (Reception in Sept 2024) – 15th January 2024 

 
If you are interested in sending your child to our school to start in September 2025, please see the 

school website for our proposed admissions arrangements for 2025/26. Our proposed policy is in a 

period of public consultation due to some amendments to our admissions criteria. Please do not 

hesitate to have a chat with me if you would like any additional information.  

 
Have a lovely weekend. 

Best wishes,   

Mrs Mairi Ash 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   In our Christian family, we all SHINE in the light of Jesus. 

Wisdom  Compassion  Humility  Friendship  Peace  Trust  Forgiveness  Hope 
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